
CITY COUNCIL 

 

May 9, 2016 

 

 

The May 9, 2016 special City Council meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m. in Council 

Chambers by Don Spiegel, President.  City Council members present were Roxie Karg, Rick 

Roberts, Tom Shumaker, Don Spiegel, Bill Thornton, and Bob Blocksom.  Scot Swinehart was 

absent. 

 

Others present included:  Scott Washburn, Mayor; Mark Ellis, Law Director; Aaron Putnam, 

Wastewater Treatment Plant Supervisor; Todd Jenkins, Peterman Associates; Alissa Paolella, 

Daily Chief Union; and Sarah Bennett, Clerk. 

 

The purpose of this meeting was to hear the first reading of legislation to approve the lowest 

and/or best bid received for the Sewer Separation Project. 

 

Mr. Jenkins reviewed the following bids received for the Sewer Separation Project: 

 

 Underground Utilities, Inc.       $6,925,554.75 (base bid) 

 416 West Monroe Street   - + $     95,000.00 (alternate) 

 Monroeville, Ohio  44847       $7,020,554.75 (total bid) 

 

 Speer Brothers, Inc. 

 3812 Old Railroad Road   -    $7,059,612.50 (base bid only) 

 Sandusky, Ohio  44870  

 

 Elite Excavating Company of Ohio, Inc.     $7,097,000.00 (base bid) 

 4500 Snodgrass Road    - + $     60,000.00 (alternate) 

 Mansfield, Ohio  44093       $7,157,000.00 (total bid) 

 

 Helms and Sons Excavating, Inc. 

 1753 Lima Avenue    -    $7,140,824,75 (base bid only) 

 Findlay, Ohio  45840 

 

I was noted that Peterman Associates and the Service Committee have recommended to City 

Council to approve the bid from Underground Utilities, Inc. for this project. 

 

Mr. Jenkins explained the locations where work will take place under this project including 

Seventh Street, Eighth Street, Warpole Street, and Wyandot Avenue.  The project will take ten to 

twelve months to complete and they will work around the car show to be held in September.  

Upon adoption of the legislation by City Council to approve the bid, the financing will be 

finalized and contracts are expected to be signed in late June and construction of the project will 

then proceed. 

 

A motion was made by Mr. Blocksom, seconded by Mr. Thornton, to place Ordinance No. 228-

12 entitled, “AN ORDINANCE TO APPROVE A BID SUBMITTED FOR THE SEWER 

SEPARATION PROJECT, AND DECLARING THIS ACT AN EMERGENCY.”, on its first 

reading by title only.  Upon Roll Call, all members voted Yes; the President declared the motion 

carried.  The Clerk read Ordinance No. 228-12 for the first time by title only. 

 

There being no further business, the President declared the meeting adjourned. 

 

 

 

              

 

Sarah J. Bennett, Clerk    Don Spiegel, President 

 


